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RSIPF investigates body of a baby discovered at sea in Guadalcanal 

Province  

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) are investigating the discovery of the 

body of a three to four-month old female baby floating at sea close to the Vila area in West 

Guadalcanal on 26 December 2019. 

 Acting Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Guadalcanal Province, Superintendent Nixon Manetoga 

says, "It is believed the incident happened between 3:30 pm and 9: 30 pm on 26 December. Police 

further believe that the infant baby girl belongs to a woman from Savo Island who is staying at Vila.” 

“Police has already transported the body of the baby to the morgue at the National Referral Hospital 

while the suspected mother has been placed in custody as investigations into this sad incident 

continue," says PPC Manetoga. 

He adds: "I want to urge young girls and women to seek help from other women or authorities who 

are willing to assist them with such problems." 

 

//End// 

 
 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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